## BLEVINS SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

## March 8, 2010 Computer Lab/Emmet Campus

The regular meeting of the Blevins School Board was held on Monday, March 8, 2010 at 7:00 p.m., in the computer lab on the Emmet campus. Those board members present were: Joan Noesser, Tim Estes, Melony Ford, Jay Smith, and Richard Snell. Carl McGill arrived at 7:05 p.m. Member absent was Jimmy Rhodes. Others in attendance were Superintendent Randy Treat, Billy Lee, Pat Loe and Shirley Treat. See list attached of others present. Richard Snell led the prayer and the pledge was said by all present.

Minutes to the 02-08-10 regular meeting was approved with corrections. Financial report was given.

Personnel-Board went into executive session at 7:11 p.m. and returned to open session at 7:34 p.m.

- a. Superintendent Randy Treat Read a letter of retirement from Yvonne Thomas and recommended the board accept the intent to retire. Tim Estes made a motion to accept Superintendent Randy Treat's recommendation. Motion passed with a vote of 6 0
- b. Greta Hutchison, custodian for Blevins High School turned in her keys and gave a verbal resignation on 02-25-10. Superintendent Randy Treat recommended the board accept the resignation. Richard Snell made a motion to accept Superintendent Randy Treat's recommendation. Motion passed with a vote of 6 0.
- c. Superintendent, Randy Treat recommended the board rehired the certified as listed. Tim Estes made a motion to accept Superintendent Randy Treat's recommendation. Motion passed with a vote of 6 0.
- d. Superintendent, Randy Treat recommended the board hire Sabrina Aparicio in place of Greta Hutchinson for the summer work approved in last months meeting. Tim Estes made a motion to accept Superintendent Randy Treat's recommendation. Motion passed with a vote of 6 0.

Lawn Care (mowing). There were 3 bids:

- 1. William H. Bird, Jr. \$750.00 per mowing, has liability and references. No mention of spraying, weed eating or trash and limb pick up.
- 2. Terry & Keith Steed, \$780.00 per mowing, with liability insurance, will spray; pickup trash and limbs, and weed eat as needed. (About every 7 to 10 days depending on grass growth.)
- 3. Harold Beard \$550.00 for Blevins campus, \$425.00 for the Emmet campus for a total of \$975.00 per mowing. No mention of spraying, weed eating or trash and limb pick up.

Richard Snell made motion to accept the Steed bid because it was more complete than the other two. Motion passed 6 - 0.

Coach Banister gave a report on the Basketball camp for summer he wanted to start. Board wanted him to check out the insurance and physicals requirements then proceed with the plans for the basketball camp.

Superintendent, Randy Treat gave an update on the construction of Science Lab and the Head Start building.

Jay Smith left the meeting at 7:55 p.m.

A correction to the Jan 2010 minutes is to be made stating that Annette Campbell is to be paid overtime to keep the Emmet computer lab open 1 hour per day for 5 days a week. Joan Noesser made motion to correct the Jan 2010 minutes. Motion passed with vote of 5 - 0.

The District High gains, bonus at Blevins for \$7346.35 presented in Nov. of 2009 was never approved. Tim Estes made motion to approve the \$7346.35. Motion passed with a vote of 5-0.

## Principals Reports:

Billy Lee: there are 67 boys and girls trying out for cheerleading at Blevins for next year.

Blevins has 63 students in tutoring.

Pat Loe: Emmet has 22 students in tutoring.

Superintendent, Randy Treat recommended that the Auto Dialing System for \$1577.50 per year be paid. Carl McGill made motion to pay the \$1577.50. Motion passed with a vote of 5-0.

Superintendent, Randy Treat advised the board that the Green Thumb lady, Carol Watts would be substituting approximately half-time for Greta Hutchison until end of school year.

Superintendent, Randy Treat reminded board that on May 20, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. there will be an Open House and Pot Luck Supper for Pre K thru 12 grades at the Blevins campus. This is for all students' grades Pre K thru 12 grades and parents of both campuses. This is to familiarize new students with the campus and teachers. (Teachers will be asked to be in their rooms during the Open House). Earlier in the day there will be a field day for those students. May 21, 2010 will be the field day for the elementary students.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Minutes approved 04-12-10